Dear Election Officials:
 
On October 25, 2021, Governor Greg Abbott signed Senate Bill 4, Senate Bill 6, Senate Bill 7, and House Bill 1, adopting new redistricting maps for the U.S. House of Representatives, Texas Senate, Texas House of Representatives, and State Board of Education.  
 
Pursuant to Senate Bill 13 (87th Leg., 2d C.S.), because these redistricting plans were passed by the Legislature and signed by the Governor before November 15, 2021, the 2022 primary and primary runoff elections are still scheduled to occur on March 1, 2022 and May 24, 2022, respectively.  
 
Filing Period for Public Offices 
SB 13 prescribed certain dates for the candidate filing period for the 2022 primary election, including an alternate filing period.  However, SB 13 does not take effect until December 2, 2021. Existing law requires that candidate filings begin on November 13. (Tex. Elec. Code § 172.023).  Therefore, the candidate filing period for all public offices for the March 1, 2022 primary election will begin on November 13, 2021 and end on December 13, 2021.  For more information on candidate filings, please see the 2022 Candidate’s Guide.
 
Filing Period for Party Offices
The party office of county chair will also have a November 13, 2021-December 13, 2021 candidate filing period.  
 
As outlined in Advisory 2021-12 - Precinct Chair Elections and Candidate Filings for 2022, the office of precinct chair will have a split filing period in accordance with Section 172.023 of the Texas Election Code and SB 13. The first day to file as precinct chair was September 14, 2021. (Tex. Elec. Code § 172.023(b)). The initial filing period for precinct chairs will end at 11:59 p.m. on December 1, 2021. The filing period will reopen at a later date in 2022.  Once that period is determined, we will issue an advisory setting the dates of the second filing period for precinct chairs, as authorized by SB 13. 
 
Our office will be releasing the primary and primary runoff calendars very soon.  When they are completed, they will be emailed to you and will be posted on your Conducting Elections page. 
 
Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
 
Keith Ingram
Director, Elections Division
Office of the Secretary of State
800-252-VOTE(8683)
www.sos.state.tx.us/elections/index.shtmlr Voter Related Information, please visit:
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The information contained in this email is intended to provide advice and assistance in election matters per §31.004 of the Texas Election Code.  It is not intended to serve as personal  legal advice to you for any matter.  Please review the law yourself, and consult with an attorney when your legal rights are involved.
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